VACC Burnaby General Meeting Minutes

Dec. 9, 2010    6:45-8:45pm

McGill Library, North Burnaby

Present:

Moreno Zanotto (chair), Claude Tani (secretary), Luis Bernhardt, Reena Meijer-Drees, Dave Fairey

1) Review and adoption of Nov. 4, 2010 meeting minutes:  passed.

2) Review and adoption to tonights Meeting Agenda:  passed

3) CoB Cycling Advisory Committee (CAC) formation update:

· Peter to talk to Stuart Ramsey

· New Westminster combines Pedestrians and Cyclists as one committee. 

· Member writing campaign to CoB to support the CAC formation.

· Attract more members and support by hosting summer weekly night rides like they do in New Westminster.  Also can put in local newspapers (Burnaby Now, Burnaby Newsleader) under community announcements.

· Present to Council the need for a CAC committee that is not a sub committee of the Transportation Committee, but a committee at the same level.

· Research other municipalities on their committee structures and obtain information on how they convinced their councils to support a stronger CAC committee.  Claude to do some research.

4) Burnaby Heights / Capitol Hill (BH/CH) Transportation Review- Report Comments, Delegation Update:

      - A report is being prepared to present to CoB Transportation Committee

5) Burnaby Social Sustainability Strategy – Report:

· Dave Fairey volunteered for a working group in October.  There were about 8 groups.  Dave was part of the Healthy City group which covers:  green space, nutrition, healthy living).  Dave consulted neighbors for input and attended all 3 meeting.  He supported walking and cycling to promote healthy living, but no actions were adopted by the steering committee.  Steering committee will develop a proposed strategy in March for public input.  Hopefully the committee will recognize the limitations of the strategy input session, ie- many members quit and not enough time.  This is CoB’s first time doing such a project.

6) CVG: Route Evaluation and Suggestions for Improvement:

· Willingdon to Douglas is under construction.  It is very dark, perhaps some temporary lighting will help or the city should offer an alternative route.  It was noted that when the city closes major car routes they offer an alternative route, but such provisions are not provided for cyclists.

· Connections from Lougheed to the CVG need to be improved.  Winston slip has poor visibility and cars speeding.  Member suggested a t-intersection on the overpass so you can head east bound on Winston.

· Connections from Douglas and Gilmore to the CVG need to be improved.

· Urban trails are difficult to use for cyclists when there is snow.  Some cities use small plows to clear trails.  Perhaps Burnaby could provide this service.

· Section along the Brunette River has no lights because they would disturb the Wildlife.  Perhaps we could install low level lights that turn off by 10pm, because cyclists use this path after dark.  Hard to see pedestrians and dogs even when you have bike lights.

· North Rd. heading into Columbia was blocked off due to construction.  There was no provision made for cyclists.   It has now been reconnected.

7) CoB Adoption of Sustainable Transportation Hierarchy:

· Hierarchy has been adopted by the City of Vancouver.  We are not aware of any other cities that have adopted it.

· The cycling advisory committee could push for the adoption of a Transportation Hierarchy.  Eg: pedestrians – first priority, cyclists – second priority, public transit – third priority, goods and services, high occupancy vehicles, single occupancy vehicles. This would give a guideline to the city when they make transportation decisions.

8) Member Status—Gudelines for Committee Membership and Guests:

-  Defer until we get more members.

9) Priorities for the New Year: Action Plan for 2011

· S2R report completion and presentation to CoB.

· Business for Bikes , promotion

· Cycle parking bylaw

10)   Announcements:

· Hornby bike lane opened.  Hornby has some advanced bike traffic lights at some intersections.  Province and City are discussing the legality of these new bike traffic lights.

11)   Adjournment:  Next meeting, Jan.12, 2011 , 6:45 to 8:45pm at McGill Library.
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